NARBERTH TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting of Narberth Town Council, held in the Library, Narberth, on Thursday 14th November 2019.

PRESENT:  Cllrs: 
C Walters, D Rigby, S Rees, R Barnes, Donna Harding and 


D Norcross.
114/19
APOLOGIES:  (Agenda item 1)
Apologies were received from Cllrs G Meredydd, L Lloyd, R Platt, M Platt, 
E Rogers, 
115/19
 DECLARATION OF PERSONAL INTEREST:  (Agenda item 2)

Nothing known.
116/19
CHRISTMAS LIGHTS:   (Agenda item 3)

The Clerk read out the inspection report from the Contractor which stated that after testing the existing column mount lighting, 14 motifs require work and that their health and Safety person has highlighted some areas of concern with the fittings.  Calculations had been made based on the weight and wind shear and although they do just pass the requirements set by the IPL, they are close on the weight limits due to them being constructed of steel.  The Health and Safety person also pointed out that although the other fittings are without the immediate issues, they are producing burning like smells and there is rust runs within the rope-light suggesting that water is getting in which is to be  expected at nine years old.  The Contractor suggested three options for the Council: 

Option 1.  Repair only the broken parts of each fitting with approximate costs of £2,200.00 exclusive of VAT.

The issues with this option are the high probability the issues within each repaired fitting will spread and that the fittings that haven't got faults now will appear. Obviously the repairs of the fittings currently without problems will incur extra costs if and when they breakdown.

Option 2.  Rewire the 14 problem motifs completely.  This would cost approximately £3,400.00 exclusive of VAT.
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Signed ……………………….
The issue with this option is the extra cost above option 1, although option 1 costs could increase and also this does not solve the possible problems with the other un-repaired existing fittings.

Both options 1 & 2 will be less the £1,000.00 the Contractors quoted to undertake repairs.  Any costs above the £1,000.00 would be extra as per their exclusions in the Tender document.
Option 3.  A one year hire of ex rental aluminium fittings.  This is the Contractor’s preferred option as the repairs are covered by the hire company and there is no issue with the weight. The issue with this option is the extra costs.  Option 3 would reduce the Tender price by £1,000.00 as there would no need to include for the repairs and as an incentive, the Contractor would reduce their quotation by a further £500.00 meaning that the Tender price would be £9,000.00 plus VAT.    

The Clerk asked for some options and costings for hiring and the Contractor included these which would be supplied through The Festive Lighting Company.  The Clerk also informed Council that the Council’s motifs were in fact 10 years old and that the Council had paid just over £10,000 plus VAT for 32 motifs.  

Following discussion and consideration of the motifs available, 

IT WAS RESOLVED that the Council would hire 30 x ex-display motifs for one year at an additional cost to Council of £1,500 from the original Tender price.  

IT WAS FURTHER RESOLVED to leave the choice of the motifs up to the Contractor, asking for the biggest and the best motifs available up to the combined charge of £3,000 hire fee.

Signed ……………………………………

Date …………………………..

                                  Mayor
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